
FULL NOTICE OF INTENT TO AMEND ADMINISTRATIVE RULES 
RELATING TO THE NORTH DAKOTA RACING COMMISSION RULES 

 
TAKE NOTICE that the North Dakota Racing Commission will hold a public hearing 

to address proposed amendments to ND Admin. Code 69.5-01-01, 69.5-01-02, 69.5-01-

03, 69.5-01-04, 69.5-01-05, 69.5-01-07, 69.5-01-08, 69.5-01-09, 69.5-01-10, 69.5-01-11, 

and 69.5-01-12 at 10 a.m. on Friday, January 5, 2024, at 4501 Coleman Street, Suite 

100, Bismarck, North Dakota. The purpose of the proposed amendments is to update 

existing rules for clarity. The proposed amendments address modification of terms, 

spelling errors, inconsistencies, and corrections.  

The proposed amendments are not expected to have an impact on the regulated 

community in excess of $50,000.   

The proposed rule and amendments may be reviewed on the North Dakota Racing 

Commission website, www.racingcommission.nd.gov or at the office of the North Dakota 

Racing Commission; 4501 Coleman Street, Suite 100, Bismarck, ND 58503. A copy of 

the proposed rules and/or a regulatory analysis may be requested by writing the above 

address, emailing johnsonbruce@nd.gov, or calling 701-328-4633. Written or oral 

comments on the proposed rules sent to the above address or telephone number and 

received by January 15, 2024, will be fully considered. 

If you plan to attend the public hearing and will need special facilities or assistance 

relating to a disability, please contact the North Dakota Racing Commission at the above 

telephone number or address at least 10 days prior to the public hearing. 

Dated this 4th day of December 2023. 

 

Bruce Johnson 
Executive Director NDRC 
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